Minutes

Committee Meeting, 5 July 2013

1 pm at ANU KCC, Kioloa, Community Room
Present: Ewan Sussman (Chair), Malcolm Salmon, Sandra Worth, John Nelson, Robynne Murphy, Luci Somers, Sybille Davidson
Apologies: Judith Carroll
Minutes of Committee meeting  8th June – accepted as circulated.
Treasurer’s Report: Sandra reported that there have been no changes in the financial position since the last meeting viz we have $7,604 in the bank, and no outgoings. Discussion ensued about our annual income – in the order of $1850  ( 58 bed rentals @ $25 p.a. plus memberships @ $5 p.a.). 
The Treasurer’s report was accepted as read. 
Malcolm presented the Garden Manager’s report – attached. 
Business Arising: 
Partly arising from these reports the following issues were discussed and agreed:
Financial position:  Ewen commented that financially we are not in dire straits. However the committee agreed that due to the failure of our last Grant application (targeting funds for the compost toilet project) the MCG Assn will need to cover this cost ourselves; it has been agreed that we go ahead with this project. Malcolm has arranged with Gary … who has appropriate machinery and has agreed to carry out the actual trench dig grattis -  a generous gesture and the committee agreed to arrange for a slab of beer as a token of gratitude for this.  As the trench dig will be free the cost for the project will amount to just the price of the Clivus Multrum unit only, viz: $5,477; there is no concrete work involved – just some carpentry to build the unit’s enclosure. Malcolm believes suitable timber materials are already available and as MCG members can carry out the building labour work ourselves, the cost for this project is within our reach.  However another large outgoing will be $1500 – for about 13 cubic meters of garden soil needed for the new garden beds in the extension.
Malcolm flagged other needs will be fencing for the children’s area – but again probably no outlay as he believes we have enough materials for that already. Luci reported that the funding application submitted recently for the playgroups involvement included costs for this.
Fund raising: Sandra commented that the Kioloa Fair (early in January) should be considered as a future opportunity for some fund raising. Discussed and agreed that we could likely make good sales by raising lots of vegie punnets – and to this end we need to be appropriately prepared with timing for the germination of suitable vegetable species to be ready for this Fair.
Robynne put forward a further suggestion for raising funds - the annual membership could be raised to $10. This was briefly considered but it was decided this should be a decision by the membership, at the AGM in September..

General Business:
Garden expansions and ethos – Discussion followed re desirability of promoting membership to the wider community, viz beyond the present membership. The new garden sections will be for communal plots rather than individual plots, and so allow for large plantings of vegetables and fruit trees and berries of various kinds (draft list already being discussed), and subsequent sharing of the harvests. Accordingly it may have appeal for yet more members of the community.  This was agreed by the committee as it would further ensure the MCG’s role as a facility genuinely open to the whole local community.  To this end it was decided to promote a general information session for other folk to come to visit the MCG on Saturday morning 3 August, 11 am to learn about the garden and the plans for the extensions.  Promotion to be via: 

· Contacting committees of all existing community networks (Commty Assn, Sport and Rec Club, Mens Shed, Bridge, Book clubs, Play Group, Marine Rescue, TAFE, Vol Fire Service, etc) to spread the word about this event and encourage their membership to attend. Robynne will do a letter and circulate to the local associations.
· Posters to go up on notice boards, at shops etc. Robynne will do posters and circulate them.
Further planning of the extensions. Notwithstanding an information session on 3rd August for the wider community, it was agreed that our planning and working bees for the new garden sections should proceed without delay during July, culminating in a special General Meeting on August 10th to finalise the new extension plan.  New members can still have input into the planning as the garden develops.  The special meeting of members needs a 2 week notice.  Details for communicating to members not finalised.
Malcolm’s sketched layout was considered and agreed on as a starting point for work to proceed pending further input.   A butcher’s paper version was produced for further consideration and input.  Malcolm emphasized that this sketch was a draft only – i.e. his initial suggestions to be seen as a starting point. He explained the rationale for the adjusted fenceline, gate locations, new irrigation line. The committee were in general agreement about these ideas.
Discussion ensued about idea of allocating each of the various sections (=crops) of the communal garden beds to the responsibility (“ownership”) of a particular gardener with a keen interest in that crop – albeit the beds and crops remain communal.  That member could then recruit some other members who could form the team to do the bed preparation and ensure appropriate maintenance for that section – and then that team could claim a certain percentage of the eventual harvest – before sharing the balance of the crop to other members.  This was an idea for further consideration.
Job List: General agreement that a to do list should continue on the website and the list should also go on a whiteboard, for regular updating, which would be better located at the entrance gate – where people have to walk past after parking their cars. More likely that members will take note and help with jobs.  Robynne volunteered to continue to do this, liaising with Malcolm.
Luci agreed to put together a letter of thanks to Darryl Leslight – to be signed by Ewen, giving thanks for his support of the MCG Easter fundraising event again this year, and expressing the hope for similar future co-operation.  The committee agreed that the letter should be accompanied by a bottle of wine (MCG funded) – and ideally hand-delivered by Luci.
Agreed that a slab of beer also go to Ian Cruise at the Recycling Centre – in acknowledgement of his on-going support with mulch supply.
Existing garden areas – Malcolm suggested the garlic/pumpkin patch be maintained in its present location and that we retain the playground space as just open space once the children’s play equipment is moved to the new area.  This allows for some freedom to move. He also mentioned ideas he and Steve have in mind regarding installation of a wood-fired pot-bellied heater (disused) to be located at the end of the sitting area outside the shipping container.
Coming Events:

August 3rd – Information Day at the Garden – Open to all community 

August 10th – Special General Meeting  - to finalise new extension plans
September 28th - AGM    A two-week’s prior notice should go out to the membership.
Other Business: Committee Matters: 
Robynne raised the issue of communication between committee members and how the committee can best function.  It is important for as many of committee members as possible to attend the meetings and therefore good if we could be more flexible in venue. This would ensure that everyone on the committee can express their ideas.  This is often a good reason for having a committee meeting at someone’s home to allow for telephone conferencing. Ewen pointed out that the object of a committee is to discuss things and come to decisions about the group’s activities. He believes the committee is functioning as well as possible.  There was some general discussion about succession planning. Malcolm pointed out that all the positions get to be voted on at the AGM. However conceded that it is rare to get people willing to take on committee roles.
John expressed his utmost appreciation of Judith’s contributions to the MCG and acknowledged the outstanding achievements of her persistent funding grant applications.  He wants to state that Judith’s shoes will be extremely difficult to fill if she resigns from the committee.
Meeting closed at 2.30 pm
In Judith’s absence Minutes prepared by Sybille Davidson, with input from Robynne Murphy 5th July 2013. 
